




The intent of the Medevac legislation is to provide a timely and effective independent 
medical transfer process. We believe it is essential to maintain a process where trained and 
experienced health care professionals undertake a health assessment and make subsequent 
recommendations about required treatments and appropriate access to health care for 
significantly ill individuals with ongoing medical and/or psychiatric illnesses. 

We have found a clear and transparent process, within a strong clinical governance 
framework, is helpful in reducing risk and optimising health outcomes for people seeking 
asylum who have been detained offshore. 

We strongly support the maintenance of the current process, including the maintenance of 
the Independent Health Advice Panel (IHAP). 

3. Consideration of Improvements in the Medical Transfer Process to Reduce Risks.

The IHAP also has an important role in monitoring and reporting on health service provision 
and conditions in the regional processing countries. We recommend that this monitoring role 
be expanded to improve transparency and access for IHAP doctors to health clinics, hospitals 
and other clinical environments in the regional processing countries so that meaningful 
recommendations can be made. 

Conclusion 

Based on our experience with the people seeking asylum we are treating in Australia and our 
involvement in health care in PNG, we support the maintenance of legislation that allows 
relevant transitory persons to be temporarily transferred to Australia to receive appropriate 
medical, surgical and/or psychiatric care, that otherwise would not be available to them. 

The duty of care owed to this group of individuals by the Australian Government obligates 
the Department of Home Affairs to have confidence in its ability to monitor the quality of 
care provided by services funded by our government, and to identify deteriorations in health 
status in a timely fashion to reduce the risk of further deterioration and further deaths. 

We offer both primary care and a specialist mental health service designed to meet complex 
mental health needs of people seeking asylum and are willing to provide care to people who 
are transferred to Australia through this legislation. 

We understand the complex health needs of this vulnerable cohort and strongly encourage 
the Australian Government to strengthen all processes that support appropriate health care 
access for people seeking asylum and those who have refugee status on Nauru and Manus 
Island to reduce the risk of further preventable deaths and morbidity. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if we can be of further assistance in this inquiry. 

Yours sincerely 

Catherine Garner 
Group Director Mission and Cabrini Outreach 
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